
 

 

 

 

 
 

TRACK FOCUS: MAREEBA MARCHES ON  

Located a mere 60km from Cairns, and 

1,700km from Brisbane, Mareeba 

boasts the tagline ‘300 sunny days a 

year’ for its 11,000 strong population.  

In recent times the Mareeba Motor 

Racing Club has overseen a massive 

overhaul of its venue, with a 

subsequent boost in the quality and 

awareness of its activities  

The track is located just minutes from 

the centre of town and enjoyed by up 

to 15 Motorsport Clubs in the region for 

speedway racing and Driver 

Education purposes, many of which 

include Youth Training programs. 

Club President Cameron Lowe, 

Secretary Sheree Tichborne and 

Lorraine Cross have been the driving 

force behind the venue’s success in 

recent times, each playing an 

instrumental role in procuring funding 

from state and federal government for 

significant works at the venue. 

2015 saw the most significant 

improvement in the venue’s history, 

with a $150,000 funding grant from 

local government allowing them to 

upgrade to a concrete wall and catch 

fence around the whole facility 

(pictured), bringing the venue up to 4-

star standard – making Mareeba of the 

highest star rated venues in all of 

Queensland. 

Improvements haven’t stopped there, with the club securing a further $10,500 

grant from the Federal Government late last year to construct new portable 

grandstands with an increased capacity, together with wheelchair access and 

a precast concrete viewing platform. 

Mareeba club’s objective remains to be as self-sufficient as possible, allowing 

them to turn attention to assisting other local community groups rather than 

burdening them. With a venue now regarded as one of the state’s best in terms 

of Safety, the next step in their plan is to attract more major events to the region 

– building on last season’s successful Sprintcar event through attempting to bring 

State and National Titles to the top-end. 

 

LATEST 

COVID 

UPDATES 

BY STATE  

All updated 

this week 
 

 

 

 

 

https://www.dlgsc.wa.gov.au/sport-and-recreation
https://www.hpw.qld.gov.au/news-publications/news?topic=covid19-sport-recreation
https://coronavirus.nt.gov.au/community-advice/sports-and-recreation
https://sport.nsw.gov.au/novel-coronavirus-covid-19
https://sport.vic.gov.au/
https://www.orsr.sa.gov.au/ors_news/_recache?a=28462
https://coronavirus.tas.gov.au/families-community/roadmap-to-recovery


 

RESTRICTIONS AREN’T RESTRICTIVE 

With COVID-19 restrictions easing around the 

country, we’re seeing a flurry of activity around 

venues pushing on with practice days and race 

meetings – particularly in the north or Australia 

where the racing season is just getting 

underway. 

Whilst guidelines and government restrictions 

might appear to hinder the smooth operation 

of a Speedway meeting, the feedback from 

venues has been ‘business as usual’, with very 

few noticeable differences in the running of an event. Feedback from venues such as Cullen Bullen 

in NSW, which last week hosted their first practice day since restrictions took effect in March, praised 

initiatives such as the online waiver and pit licence, which eliminates the need for queuing at the pit 

gate, and any issues surrounding handling of pens and paperwork. 

If you have an upcoming event planned and are unsure of what is required of your venue to meet 

COVID restrictions, please don’t hesitate to contact Liz Weaver or Ross Kirby using the details listed in 

the contacts section below. 

 

 

SPEEDWAY AUSTRALIA CONTACTS   

Please see below for the relevant contacts for all your Speedway Australia requirements. These now 

include mobile numbers for all staff, so you can contact them directly whether or not the office is 

open.  
 

Office  General Enquiries   08 8139 0777   admin@speedwayaustralia.net.au 

Tim Savell General Manager   0424 923 494  tim@speedwayaustralia.net.au 

James Hadley Youth Development Officer  0457 184 080  james@speedwayaustralia.net.au 

Liz Weaver Track & Safety Dev. Officer  0487 002 287  liz@speedwayaustralia.net.au 

Adam Brook Sport Development Officer  0429 333 528  adam@speedwayaustralia.net.au 

Ross Kirby Sport Development Officer  0436 375 938  ross@speedwayaustralia.net.au 

Kirsten Knox Licensing & Operations Admin. 0499 484 738  kirsten@speedwayaustralia.net.au 

Robin Pearce Accounts   0407 244 772  accounts@speedwayaustralia.net.au 

Angela Warren Office Administrator  0474 291 542  angela@speedwayaustralia.net.au 

 

Please make sure that if you are the contact receiving this information for your organisation that you 

pass the information on to the rest of your committee as to keep them in the loop. You are also 

encouraged to distribute this newsletter to your members. Feel free to get in touch if you have any 

questions or require a copy of one of the previous editions. 

 


